Milton Youth Hockey

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of: January 12th, 2016
In Attendance:  Bennett, Feloney, Hunt, Lovett, Keating, Mounsey, Mullen, Naughton, Skillin, Sweeney, Vaughan, Young, Zona. Member Monica Connolly
Members’ Speak
· NTR
Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from the December 2016 meeting were submitted.

· A motion was made to accept the minutes of the December 15th, 2016 meeting by Mr. Zona and seconded by Mr. Young.

· The minutes were accepted unanimously with no changes.

Treasurer’s Report:
· The P&L was presented from May 1, 2016 through January 12, 2017.  
· There will be a Finance Meeting taking place in early February to discuss projections for next year’s tuition as well as number of teams.
· A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Mr. Feloney and seconded by Mr. Skillin.  A unanimous vote followed to accept the report by the remaining members present. 

Ulin Rink Report:
· Mr. Mullen and Mr. Keating reported that a meeting will be held on January 16th at 4pm at Milton Town Hall with Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Burchill of Curry College, Mr. Dennehy and Mr. Burnes from the Town and Mr. Keating and Mr. Mullen of MYH. The purpose will be to discuss the ice requirements to run a successful MYH Program. 
· Mr. Mullen presented the ice time requirements for a successful program to the Board consisting of:

· Monday thru Thursday 5-10pm

· Friday 5-7pm

· Saturday 11am-1pm

· Sunday 9am-1pm, 4-5pm

· A motion was made by Mr. Zona to accept the proposed ice time hour requests and protect the ice time for MYH. This was seconded by Mr. Bennett. A unanimous vote was made by the remaining Board members.
South Shore Conference:


· Mr. Bennett reported that Mite’s will begin full ice play on January 29th. 
Girls Program:
· NTR
Yankee Conference:

· Monica Connolly reported that Bill Dunk has made a 2 year commitment as Head of the Conference. 
District Meeting:

· Mr. Young reported that there will be a luncheon on May 13th at the Newton Marriott around Ma Hockey initiatives including the Club Excellence program for the President and all Board members. 
· Mr. Young also reported that Playdown games were going well. 

House League:
· Mr. Keating reported that the program is progressing smoothly. At the next Board meeting gifts for the players will be discussed.
Learn To Skate:

· Mr. Sweeney reported the program is running smoothly with #174 enrolled with an equal boys:girl ratio.

Ice Chairman:
· No changes to report in schedule
Equipment Committee:

· Goalie equipment has been purchased for the House League program. Mr. Hunt will order shooter tutor’s x2 and will be stored in the locked closet at Ulin. 
Coaches Committee:

· Mr. Young, Mr. Hunt and Ms. Mounsey will be added to the Coaches Committee. 
Communications:

· Communications about the MYH Parent Social fundraiser will be sent out.
· A communication to members about the status of Ulin rink will be sent out as well.
Fundraising:

· Mr. Vaughan will be selling football squares for the Super Bowl which are projected to raise $2500 for the program 
· The MYH Parent Social will be held on February 3rd. Tickets are on sale online. Each Board member will work on getting raffle donations. 
· Star Market in Lower Mills has donated $500 again this year to the Program. A date for a picture to receive the check from Star management will be organized with some Board members, players and coaches. 
Evaluation Committee

· The Evaluation Committee will begin discussions around tryouts for next season and discuss any changes that might need to be made at the next meeting.
Old Business:
· Mr. Zona reported that the “Try Hockey for Free” day will be February 25th at 1pm at Ulin. 
New Business:

· Mr. Zona reported that there will be a “Try Hockey for Free” day on February 25th. More details to follow.  A communication will be sent out to all members including Learn to Skate as well as shared on Social Media. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Skillin and seconded by Mr. Sweeney. Unanimous vote to adjourn. 
Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Mollie L. Naughton
Secretary
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